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     Evaluation of students is important when designing a new program. The new program and plan should help the teachers and administration to reflect and change the plan as needed. If something is not working based on the evaluation of the students, then the plan needs to be revisited and changed in order to create mastery for the students.

     As the changes are made, teachers need to keep records of the strategies they are using, the resources, the sequence and the interest of the students. The help the teacher make the appropriate changes. The content for fifth grade mathematics is based on the Ohio Academic Math Standards. The primary evaluation of the class is the outcome of the Ohio Achievement Assessment. The passing of OAA will tell the mastery of fifth grade mathematics.

     The students’ achievement will be evaluated using daily work, observation of the student, Buckle Down workbook, short-cycle assessments, and Accelerated Math. At the beginning of the year, the student will take the STAR math test to track the student and to place them in Accelerated Math. 
     All of the evaluations that will be used will help the students gain mastery in the Ohio Achievement Test. The OAA is given at the end of April for all fifth grade math students in Ohio. The mastery of this test indicates the mastery of the state standards that the students has learned throughout the year.
